
W W W . J - A - N - E . O R G

Jaguar Association 

of New England

W W W . J - A - N - E . O R G

The Newsletter

of the

Jaguar XK140 belonging to new members Frank and Ann Grimaldi.
It’s not original, but the surviving XK140 of three XKs that Frank raced in the 1960’s.

It has been restored and professionally painted.  Note the chopped windshield, the D-Type-styled front 
brake ducts, and the homemade 50’s-style racing seats.  

It is registered, and mechanically it has everything as when Frank last raced it in 1967 at Bryar, 
the site of what is now the New Hampshire International Speedway.
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   2                          The Coventry Cat



What an amazing winter; warm weather and no 

snow.  How many of you wish you had not put your treasured 

Jags to sleep for the anticipated snow, sleet, and ice?  Anyway, although 

February could be a cold month, we have a lot going on at JANE to warm 

you up for a fun-packed year.

January was a busy month.  As you all know from the January issue 

of the Cat, our club Board met once in December and once in January to 

discuss both the long- and short-term goals for the year.  The minutes of 

our meetings are posted on the JANE website at www.j-a-n-e.org.

Our various event Chairs have been busy.  The energy and creative thinking by our new Slalom 

Chair, Al Zanengo ... Al hopes to bring a new level of fun without taking away the relaxed atmosphere 

of this easy, low-speed event; keep an eye out for our first slalom write-up.  Our Concours Chair, 

Bruce Murray, has been very busy putting his personal touch into our signature event in August.  Aldo 

Cipriano has been growing our lively Myopia Polo social event, has it under control, and promises it 

will be bigger and better than ever.  And our newest commitment is to host the Jaguar Clubs of North 

America’s Annual General Meeting here in Boston in 2014.  This is a national event, and none other 

than our past President, Dennis Eklof, will be Chair of this 2014 week-long party.  The planning for 

the event is already underway.  Way to go, Dennis! 

Coming up on February 12th is our annual Valentine Dinner hosted by Tom Moses.  Also, this year 

we have a new event – a tour of the Adirondacks organized and managed by another past President, 

Carl Hanson.  I’m sure this event will be terrific with Carl at the helm.  Thank you, Carl.  All of these 

wonderful committee Chairs will need help, so please contact them and volunteer for a small or big 

job.

Ed Avis, our VP of Membership has been doing a stellar job streamlining the JANE application 

process.  I am pleased to report that we have eight new members for the month of January. 

I must say that I’m very honored and proud to work with this fabulous group of knowledgeable 

car nuts who know how to laugh and have a good time, yet still get a lot of work accomplished.  Thank 

you, Board members and event chairs, for carrying me through my first month.

In addition to our Board meeting, we had our kickoff (no, not football) January monthly social 

meeting at the Wayside Inn.  This dinner meeting was an enormous success.  A sellout crowd packed 

the room to hear our guest speaker, Don Rose, of RM Auctions, keep our members engaged ‘til it was 

time to go.  It was a terrific night and a great way to start our year.  Many thanks to our Event VP, 

Dean Saluti, and his event partner, Marjorie Cahn, for organizing and managing such a wonderful 

evening.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, February 22nd, and hold on to your hats -- this is a not-to-

be-missed meeting.  We will have a TV celebrity, a writer, a producer, and a lifetime student of cool 

cars; no, not four speakers, but one speaker with all the credentials and experiences that car people 

dream of enjoying.  Our speaker will be Bill Stephens.  Many of us have seen Bill on TV as the co-star 

of What’s My Car Worth? and as the expert on the Mecum car auctions.  Bill has a wealth of knowledge 

of European cars and American cars, race cars, and hot rods.  He is a wonderful, engaging speaker 

who is very approachable and friendly.  Come and share some special time with someone we would 

normally never meet.  Please read more about Bill on page 7 of this month’s Cat.  He will be a treat 

for all of us.  Make sure to sign up early to insure that you will have a seat.

 I’m looking forward to seeing all of our new and existing members at our gatherings this year.  

Whether you are a new or long-time member of JANE, please come up to me and say Hi!  

That’s all for now.

The Coventry Cat is the offi cial publica-

tion of the Jaguar Association of New 

England (JANE), a non-profi t organi-

zation of Jaguar enthusiasts that is a 

regional chapter of the national Jaguar 

Clubs of North America (JCNA).  JANE 

is incorporated in the Commonwealth of 

Massachusetts.

JANE Offi cers

President: Michael Kaleel, 617-338-8747, 
mkaleel@kaleelcompany.com

VP Events: Dean Saluti, 617-285-6565,
djsaluti@aol.com         

VP Membership: Ed Avis, 207-737-8258,
ed@avisfamily.com

Secretary: Betsy Taylor-Kennedy, 978-779-5213,
betsy@taylor-kennedy.com

Treasurer: Don Holden, 603-673-8167, 
donholden@rcn.com

Concours:  Bruce Murray, 781-729-1886,
       bruce.s.murray@verizon.net

Head Judge: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795, 
xkjagnut@comcast.net

Slalom:  Al Zanengo, 781-337-3744,
alzanengo@comcast.net 

Webmaster: Dennis Eklof, 978-448-2566, 
dennis.eklof@verizon.net

Traveler Contact: Gary Hagopian,                    
603-763-3093, g.hagopian@yahoo.com

Board Members

John Brady ● Margaret Caruolo ● Chuck Centore
Aldo Cipriano ● Dennis Eklof ● John Feng 
Ed Hall ● Lauren MacCarthy ● Tom Moses
Ray O’Brien ●  Dave Randall ● Dean Saluti

Jennifer Taylor 

The Coventry Cat

Editor: Prebble Eklof, 978-448-2566, 
 prebble.eklof@verizon.net

Circulation: Ed Hall, 508-853-8193, 
eahall@charter.net

Send articles, info, and photos to: 
prebble.eklof@verizon.net    -or-
The Coventry Cat, 31 Ames Road,
 Groton, MA  01450-1963

Advertising: Carl Hanson, 781-275-2707, 
chansonjag@aol.com

Display Advertising Rates
An ad in The Coventry Cat currently reaches over 
350 households with excellent demographics. 
Rates are on an annual basis (12 issues):

Business Card (Members)     $60
                                           (Non-members)               $120
Quarter page                          $175
Half page                                $325
Full page                         $600
Inside back cover               $1200
Inside front cover               $1000

Back cover half page      $500

Visit JANE on the web at

w w w. j - a - n - e . o r g
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President’s Update - February 2012 

Where Is the Snow?  Is It Spring Already?           
By Michael Kaleel

Michael



Here’s the 

H a p p y 

New Year cake 

that Lauren 

M a c C a r t h y 

and Jennifer 

Taylor brought 

to the January 

meeting at the 

Wayside Inn.  It also served as 

birthday cake for JANE President, 

Michael Kaleel, and, as Michael 

wished it, all in JANE who celebrated 

birthdays in January.  Thank you, 

Lauren and Jen.
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Calendar 
of  Upcoming Events

From the 
Editor

Prebble

February

12 - Sun - 6 pm JANE Valentine’s Dinner  Bullfinch’s, Sudbury, MA

22 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

March

09 - 11 Weekend JCNA Annual General Meeting  Phoenix, AZ

28 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

April

01 - Sun JANE Maple Sugar Run - Parker’s Maple Barn Mason, NH

25 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

May

06 - Sun JANE Judges’ Training - Woburn Jaguar  Woburn, MA

18-21 - Fri-Mon JANE Adirondack Tour  Saratoga Spgs./Lake Placid, NY 

23 - Wed - 7 pm JANE on the Lawn at Larz Anderson  LAAM, Brookline, MA  

June

10 - Sun JCSNE Concours d’Elegance  Middlefield, CT

27 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

July

22 - Sun (Tentative) JANE at Myopia Polo Match  Hamilton, MA

25 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

August

10-12 - Weekend JANE Jaguar Festival and Concours d’Elegance Sturbridge, MA

22 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

September

14-16 - Weekend British Invasion  Stowe, VT

26 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

30 - Sun - 9 am JANE Fall Slalom  Devens Air Base, Ayer, MA

October

06-07 - Weekend Owls Head Foreign Car Show  Owls Head, ME

07 - Sun Boston Columbus Day Parade  Boston, MA

24 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

27-28 - Weekend Cape Cod “Pilgrim’s Path” Tour of Cape Cod  Cape Cod, MA

November

14 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

December

02 - Sun - 3 pm JANE Holiday Party and Annual General Meeting TBA

Please support 
our 

Coventry Cat
 advertisers.

Read their ads
throughout the Cat 

and give them
 your business

whenever you can.
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JANE

NEEDS A NEW

COVENTRY CAT

NEWSLETTER

EDITOR!

Yes, it’s that time!  I am about to complete four years as our Coventry Cat newsletter editor.  

Not only am I now ready to move on and do other things within JANE, JANE could probably 

benefi t from someone else taking the Cat for a while and giving it a new look, taking it in a 

different direction, giving it whatever character a new editor may like it to have.

You say you have no experience at this kind of thing?  That’s not an issue.  I had absolutely 

no experience editing a newsletter when I took it.  I just jumped in -- you know, sink or swim!  

But JANE members will not let another member sink.  Here’s what happens when you be-

come the JANE Coventry Cat editor:

You get to know just about everyone in the club.• 

You get to know just about everything that’s going ON in the club.  And not only that,• 

    just about eveything that’s going on in the motorsports community around us.

JANE members love to help you.  They are wonderful to write articles for you,• 

    send you announcements, news, and photos.

In other words, the newsletter editor is never alone in this effort.  I will provide all the transi-

tion help you need to get going.  And JANE members will keep you going.  The newsletter is 

a club effort.

I have loved producing the Coventry Cat these four years, and I pass it on to its next editor 

with what I believe is the legacy of a newsletter well respected and recognized within JCNA.  

It has twice earned its editor JCNA’s Karen C. Miller Award for Newsletter Editor of the Year 

-- Harry Parkinson in 2004 and your current editor in 2009.  Please give some thought to serv-

ing JANE in this position and carrying on our fi ne tradition of a newsletter that our members 

look forward to reading each month.

Call me at 978-448-2566 or email me at prebble.eklof@verizon.net to discuss this exciting 

and rewarding position.

Prebble



Most of our monthly meetings are held on the fourth Wednesday of 

each month at Longfellow’s Wayside Inn in Sudbury, MA.  We are 

having terrific turnouts for our monthly meetings, which are becoming “events” themselves.  

The dinner meetings begin at 7 p.m., but you’ll always find a lively gathering in The Old Tavern 

by around 6 p.m.  If you’ve never attended one of these monthly meetings, come out for a fun 

evening.  It’s a chance to visit with your Jaguar friends, meet some of our new members, have  

a nice meal, and enjoy a good, car-related program.

There was a very large turnout for our January meeting to hear Don Rose, who is with RM Auctions.  Don is very knowledgeable about the  

high-end world of classic car auctions, and he was able to tell us a lot about what went on at the Scottsdale auctions just last month.   JANE mem-

bers had a lot of questions for Don, and he enjoyed sharing his experiences in the car world with us.

This being our first meeting in the new year, Lauren MacCarthy and Jennifer Taylor surprised the group with a “Happy New Year JANE” 

cake, and it was also in honor of a “new year” in the life of our new President, Michael Kaleel, who had a birthday earlier in January.  We’re keep-

ing the year confidential!   

We welcomed some new members to their first JANE meeting:  Frank Grimaldi, Garlan Hoskin, Alec Karys, and Norberto and Linda Melo.  

And we hope to see them at future meetings and events.
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JANE is not merely a club for car guys.  Here are (from L to R) Marilyn 

Parkinson, Margaret Caruolo, Lauren MacCarthy, Jennifer Taylor, and Jan 

Gill enjoying Don Rose’s presentation at the January meeting.

 JANE Monthly Meetings

Longfellow’s Wayside Inn

Al Zanengo and Tom Moses schmoozing in The Old 
Tavern at the Wayside Inn before going in for our 

dinner meeting.

Tom Larsen and Nancy Monaghan were at the 
Scottsdale Auctions in January and were eager to 

hear Don Rose’s perspective on the event.

JANE President, Michael Kaleel (left), with our speaker,
 Don Rose



Make plans now to come to our meeting on Wednesday, Feb-

ruary 22nd, when Bill Stephens will be our speaker.  Bill is 

associated with motorsports at just about every level and has numerous media awards 

in both radio and television.  

Autoweek is the country’s largest weekly publication devoted to the automobile 

enthusiast, and Bill provides features, race reports, and commentary for Autoweek 

on a regular basis.  He’s the author of three biographical books:  Shirley Muldowney’s 

Tales from the Track (2003); Kenny Bernstein, King of Speed (2004), and Big Daddy 

Don Garlits’ Tales from the Dragstrip (2003).  

And you may recognize Bill in the photo to the left, as he is everywhere on televi-

sion!  He is an on-camera host, reporter, writer, producer, and narrator of numerous 

automotive and motorsports television productions aired on just about every major  

network.  Bill wrote, produced, and voiced five automotive documentaries that have 

aired on PBS.  The series Wheels won several Telly Awards and the prestigious Imperial 

Palace Automotive Media Award given to outstanding television programs embracing 

the history and heritage of the automobile.  Wild About Wheels ran for two years on 

Discovery.  It was later picked up by SPEED Channel and is still seen in some foreign 

countries in international syndication today.  Bill has remained associated with Wild About Wheels throughout its entire television life.

Bill is a collector car expert with Mecum Auctions, and many of you may have seen him on the popular TV series What’s My Car Worth?  He 

can definitely tell how to value a car!  He is also currently thinking about a future project --  a film about Formula One racing.

Our February meeting is your opportunity to meet Bill Stephens in person.  He has a lot to say about the automotive industry and will be 

available to answer your questions.  Bill admits to a special fondness for Shelby Cobras, but get this -- at one time he did have a 1998 BRG XK8, 

so he’s one of us!  
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Don’t Forget!

To reserve your space at the February dinner meeting,
you need to call Dean Saluti at 617-483-9488 (daytime),

or at Dean’s or Margie’s cells (617-285-6565 or 617-285-6564),
or email him at djsaluti@aol.com.

Don’t proscrastinate.  Call or email now.

February Monthly Meeting
Longfellow’s Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA - Wednesday, February 22nd

Here’s Bill Stephens on-camera for ESPN

Bill Stephens’s 1965 Shelby American 427SC “Continuation” Cobra, which he sold 

last year.  It was even autographed by Carroll Shelby himself!



Spring officially arrives on March 

20th!  Our traditional welcoming of spring, our 

tour to Parker’s Maple Barn, is scheduled for April 1st, 

when the maple sap will be running freely and our Jaguars 

will be ready to “run” out of their winter hibernation.  

Parker’s Maple Barn in Mason, NH, is one of our 

area’s most popular destinations for breakfast and lunch 

at that time of year.   Their Sugar House will be in full 

operation, their rustic barn restaurant will be doling 

out sausages and stacks of pancakes swimming in real 

maple syrup, and their “Corn Crib Gift Shop” 

will be featuring good stuff.  There’s a lot of 

information about Parker’s at www.

parkersmaplebarn.com. 

Bruce Whitmore is organizing our Maple Syrup Run this year.  He will probably have us meet somewhere 

and take some scenic back roads to Parker’s, where we can tour their famous Sugar House before our Maple 

Syrup Brunch.  For now, save the date, and Bruce will have all the details about the tour for the March issue 

of the Cat.  If you have any questions in the meantime, you may reach Bruce at 781-275-9747 or 

whitmorebk@comcast.net.
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Last reminder that we are going back 

to Bullfinch’s Restaurant in Sud-

bury, MA, this year for our Valentine’s 

dinner.  Who knows, with the mild winter we are hav-

ing, by February 12th you may even be able to drive your 

Jag to the event.  But even if we do get some winter in 

February, we can still get together and “think” and “talk” 

Jaguars in the warmth of Bullfinch’s and the company of 

our Jaguar friends.  

 Join JANE for cock-

tails at 5 p.m. and dinner 

at 6 p.m.  Bullfinch’s is 

at 730 Boston Post Road, 

Sudbury, MA 01776.  RSVP 

no later than Tuesday, 

February 7, to Tom Moses, 

978-580-7416, or tmoses@

spillcenter.com, and put  

JANE Valentine Dinner in 

the subject line.

JANE Valentine’s Dinner
Bullfi nch’s Restaurant, Sudbury, MA - Sunday, February 12

Upcoming Events

Tom and Clare Moses

JANE Maple Syrup Run
Parker’s Maple Barn, Mason, NH - Sunday, April 1st -- No Foolin’

Bruce Whitmore

The Sugar House at Parker’s

Parker’s Maple Barn Restaurant
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Two Major Save-the-Dates-Now Weekends

This Adirondack tour to 
Saratoga Springs and 

Lake Placid is going to be 
fun, and with a good turn-
out, too, as reservations are 
already coming in!  Here are 

the plans.  

On Friday, May 18th, we will drive to 

Saratoga Springs, NY.   We will provide 

route suggestions, but you are on your own to get there.  You 

may team up and caravan together, or go on your own if you 

wish.  We will spend Saturday, May 19th, at the Saratoga Auto 

Museum for their “Spring Invitational Foreign Car Show,” 

where our Jaguars will be parked together on the grounds.  

Check out their website at http://saratogaautomuseum.org/

invitational.  Blocks of rooms are reserved for both Friday 

and Saturday nights at two hotels:

 Courtyard by Marriott in Saratoga Springs (518-

226-0538).  The rate is $209 plus tax, and the block cut-off 

date is April 20th.  This is graduation weekend at Skidmore 

College, so you should make your reservation as soon as 

possible.

Fairfield Inn in nearby Malta (518-899-6900), 

where the rate is $149 plus tax, or a suite rate of $169 plus 

tax.  The block cut-off date is April 6th.

For dinner both nights, you are on your own, or of course 

may organize groups for dinner.

Car Show at Saratoga Auto Museum

Carl Hanson

Adirondack Tour
Saratoga Springs and Lake Placid, NY - May 18 - 21

 On Sunday, May 20th, we will drive scenic back roads through the Adirondack 

Mountains to the Lake Placid area.  Rooms are being held at the Crowne Plaza 

Resort and Golf Club (518-523-2556) at the rate of $109 plus tax.  The cut-off 

date for getting this rate is April 20th.  Early arrivers may play a round of golf, stroll 

through town, or visit Olympic venues.  A group farewell dinner in a private room 

is planned.  

On Monday, May 21st, we are homeward bound, your own schedule and your 

own route. 

Again, please make your room reservations as soon as possible, and be sure to 

mention that you are with the Jaguar Association of New England to get the group 

rates.  You also need to let Carl Hanson, our tour organizer, know your plans.  Carl 

is at chansonjag@aol.com or 781-275-2707.

Carl promises that this tour will be fun and easy … no tricky route instructions, 

no rally timing challenges, just a chance to enjoy each other’s company and to let our 

Jaguars have a nice springtime romp.   

Save the date, Saturday, October 27th (rain date 

Sunday, October 28th) for a driving adventure 

that is being planned by Tom and Mary Finan and 

Aldo and Debra Cipriano.  Our route will take us through 10 of 

the 15 Cape Cod towns, beginning in Sandwich and ending in Provincetown, 

with a stop at the Cape Cod National Seashore.  In addition, we intend to 

offer options for overnight stays on Friday and/or Saturday. 

Tom and Mary Finan Aldo and Debra Cipriano

 October is a very pleasant time on The Cape.  It is not noted for great 

foliage, like northern New England, but there are some nice displays of 

color, particularly around the wetlands and the marshes, which take on a 

golden tone as the grasses turn.  And while there are many visitors in the 

autumn, it’s nothing like the crowds in summer.  So mark your calendars 

and plan to join us.  It’s early now, but more details will follow in later 

issues of the Cat.

Autumn “Pilgrim’s Path” Tour of  Cape Cod
Saturday, October 27
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There is still time to make plans and register for 

the JCNA AGM in Phoenix, but you do need to 

register no later than March 1st.  The actual JCNA AGM 

happenings will take place the weekend of March 9 - 11, 2012, but the 

Arizona Jaguar Clubs of North America have planned a number of 

activities from March 6th, leading up to the weekend, to entice you to 

come out and enjoy sunny Arizona.  And you may choose to stay on 

through March 14th for the Western States Meet.  All of these activities 

take place at the Crowne Plaza San Marcos Resort, located in historic 

Chandler, a southeastern suburb of Phoenix.  

In addition to all the social events throughout the week, special semi-

nars will be scheduled at the hotel on a wide variety of topics relating 

to Jaguars.  And there are lots of opportunities to meet Jaguar owners 

from other parts of the country.  

There’s more information about all of this, including reg-

istration form, hotel information, and a complete schedule 

of events on the JCNA website:  www. jcna.com.

Chuck Centore and Michael Kaleel will be JANE’s two voting 

delegates at this year’s JCNA AGM

JCNA’s 2012 AGM and Western States Meet
Phoenix, AZ - March 6-14

AGM Western

States

Meet

Arizona    March 6 -14, 2012

Jaguar Clubs of North America
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S A L E S               *               S E R V I C E               *               R E S T O R A T I O N

M   O   T   O   R   C   A   R   S
I N C O R P O R A T E D

333 Cooke Street       *       Plainville, CT  06062

2003 Jaguar XK8 Convertible - Black with Tan
Absolutely pristine.  Truly still in like-new condition with only 18K miles.  Yes, only 18,000 miles!  

One owner, with navigation.  Must see in person to appreciate the phenomenal shape this one is in.  $27,500.  
See www.motorcarsinc.com for multiple pictures and additional inventory.   

Motorcars Incorporated.  Specializing in Jaguar Sales, Service, and Restoration since 1977.
800-899-1055
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The 2012 JANE membership renewal roster was submitted to JCNA, as required, by the January 31 dead-

line.  Working from the 2011 renewal roster and adding new members, the statistics are as follows:

  Renewing and lifetime members   172    (69%)

  New members for 2012     22       (9%)

  Canceled memberships       6       (2%)

  Did not renew by 31 January    50    (20%)

      Total 250  (100%)

If you’re one of those 50 who have not yet renewed, please consider the great events that are part of your 

membership and renew TODAY!  See the renewal form on the following page for details.

A hearty welcome to the following new members who joined JANE in January.  To you new members -- please come to our 

monthly meetings and our events and get to know JANE.  To our older members -- be sure to personally welcome them at our 

meetings or a future JANE event.

 Robert and Heidi Dilisio   Swampscott, MA  1969 E-Type OTS

 Mark and Susan Keim   Simsbury, CT   1968 E-Type 

 Frank and Ann Grimaldi  Tewksbury, MA   1956 XK140S (ex SCCA race car)

 Garlan, Heidi, and Benjamin Hoskin Etna, NH   1996 XJ-S Convertible

 Thomas and Roberta Gusek  Sterling, MA   1998 XJ8 Vanden Plas

 Geoff and Lisa Slowman   Ashland, MA   1957 MK VIII

 Mark and Christine Marbach Kellett Schenectady, NY  1952 XK120 OTS, 1958 XK150 DHC

 Alec Karys    Framingham, MA  1996 XJ-S

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

If you haven’t renewed your JANE membership for 2012 please renew online at www.j-a-n-e.org (directions below),
 or complete and mail the JANE 2012 Membership Renewal form on the following page.

 From the Home Page, scroll down, click the • Member Pages menu button on the bottom  left.

 From the Login screen, enter your User code and Password and click the Submit button.• 

 From your personal JANE home page, choose the • Renew button on the left.

 Pay your dues online using PayPal.  $60 per year with printed • Coventry Cat and $50 per year with electronic Coventry Cat.

We had over 60 events in 2011, and we have great events planned for 2012!  

For event details visit www.j-a-n-e.org and choose Calendar.

2012 Membership Renewal

Ed Avis
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JANE 2012 Membership Renewal

 You may renew by mail but PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY!!!!!!

 CHOOSE ONE:

           o   $60 per year with printed Coventry Cat 

           o   $50 per year with electronic Coventry Cat 

          o  $29 per year for Associate Member (must be a primary member in another JCNA club)

           Amount enclosed $__________

 MEMBER and CO-MEMBER NAMES ____________________________________

 JCNA NUMBER _______________________  (this is really important)

 EMAIL     _____________________________________________

 STREET ____________________________________________

 CITY       _______________________________  STATE ___________ ZIP _________________

 PHONES:   HOME ___________________ WORK ___________________ CELL _________________

 CAR 1     YEAR _________ MODEL _______________________________  BODY STYLE ___________________

 CAR 2     YEAR _________ MODEL _______________________________ BODY STYLE ___________________

 MAIL TO:     

 Ed Avis

 252 Upper Pond Road

 Litchfield, ME 04350



If you’ve not yet updated your profile on the JANE website, please do it soon!

Some of you update your profile often, some of you only rarely, and some of you may not even be aware you have a JANE pro-

file.  Rest assured that you do, and it is online for other JANE members. Why should you bother to update your profile?  Here’s why:

Your online profi le is an important part of your club's ability to contact you with information about the club's many activities.• 

It is vital to maintaining our membership roster with the Jaguar Clubs of North America -- a necessary part of participation• 

      in that organization.

It provides a way for other club members to contact you through the members-only online search capability or in the soon-to-be-printed• 

    directory.  Online, members can search for other members by name, city of residence, types of cars owned, and other criteria.  If you

      have a question about, say, an XK120 you can easily fi nd all the owners who have XK120s listed in their profi les.  Other members can seek

      your advice on their cars if you list them in your profi le.

Back by popular demand, we will publish a hardcopy membership directory early in 2012, so you want to be sure your profi le is up-to-date.• 

Get photos of your cars displayed on the JANE home page.  We've had photos of members’ cars appearing randomly on the home page• 

    for several years, but the inventory of available photos is out of date.  Now, if you upload photos of your cars, they will automatically

      be selected at random for the home page display.  Be sure to upload photos so your cars will be featured.

I plan to do another article for the • Coventry Cat and for the Jaguar Journal on a composite profi le of JANE members and their cars.

    I did a similar article in 2007 and want to do an update. Lots of JANE members enjoyed the article, and we won a JCNA award for it.  

     But I cannot do it without your help in updating your profi le.

And remember, your JANE profile information is available only to other current JANE members.  It is hidden 

from casual website browsers, our advertisers, and our guest members.

So please update your profi le information and upload pictures of your cars.  You can update your profi le in three different ways:  online;  by re-

sponding to an email that you will receive, with the changes typed into the appropriate spaces;  or by printing the form on the following page, fi lling 

it in with any changes, and mailing it back.

Online (the best):

This is by far the preferred way of handling the update, as you can do it as easily as the other two methods and it requires no other time 

from your overworked webmaster.  To update online, fi rst go to the JANE Home Page and login (your user ID and password are in the form 

at the bottom of this email).  Second, select Member Pages from the Home Page menu.  When you get to your personal JANE Home Page, 

select Update Info and just make whatever changes and additions you want.  Uploading photos is just as easy. From your JANE Home 

Page click on Upload Photos and follow the instructions.  Need more guidance?  You can fi nd a more complete tutorial on the JANE site.

By EMail (OK):

You have received, or will receive, an email containing a table of all of your current information.  Simply reply to that email and fi ll in the right-most 

boxes labeled “New Value” with any new or updated information.  We’ll then fi gure out how to get the updates into our database.  For photos, just 

attach the photos to the return email.

By mail (if you insist):

Print the form on the following page, fi ll it in by pen or pencil, and then mail to Dennis Eklof, 31 Ames Road, Groton, MA 01450 or to Ed Avis, 252 

Upper Pond Road, Litchfi eld, ME 04350.  If you have hardcopy photos, send them along and we will try to fi nd the time to scan them in and add 

them to your profi le.  If you want to see what is already in your profi le, you can fi nd it on the JANE website.  See the instructions above for online 

access.

Thanks

Dennis Eklof

JANE Webmaster
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One More Reminder -- Please Update Your Profi le on the JANE Website
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JANE Membership Profi le Form

Member Name  

Co-member Name  

Company (Optional)  

Street Address  

City, State, Zip  

Phones Home:   Work  Cell  

Email Address:  

Home Page URL  

Birthdates Member:  Co-Member  

Occupation  

Willing to help out in staging JANE events? 
(Describe event interests, expertise, possible 

commitments.)

Willing to share knowledge/experience with 
other JANE Members? (Describe/list interests 

and areas of expertise/experience)

Willing to lend tools to JANE Members? 
(Describe tools, conditions of loan)

Willing to lend a hand with JANE Members' 
projects? (Describe interests, limitations, etc.)

Year Make Model Body Style Color Serial #

Car 1 
      

Car 2 
      

Car 3 
      

Car 4 
      

Car 5 
      

Car 6 
      

Car 7 
      

Car 8 
      

Car 9 
      

Special Notes 

Car 1 

Car 2 

Car 3 

Car 4 

Car 5 

Car 6 

Car 7 

Car 8 

Car 9 



Hello to all you Jane members,

 
This winter we're enjoying fall-like weather in Florida, Jagging around needing neither heater nor A/C in our E-Types!

The “Jaguar Camp” guys got together recently for a little socializing without getting our hands dirty, as we normally do 

when we gather.  The Cricketer's British Pub kinda got us going again, so now we plan to reconvene to pull the 3.8L motor 

out from Dave Hewitt's ‘64 OTS that's been in a storage container for 17 years! 

We just delivered the 4.2L in the pictures below to Pat Hinman of Crystal River, FL, and we'll bring the motor back to 

Weeki-Wachee for George Parker, Don Holden (Newfoundland), and I to begin our 7th Jaguar engine restoration down 

here.  I expect that we'll deliver this one in March of 2013.  George Parker has become somewhat of an "S.U. Carb Expert," if 

there IS such a thing, and will undoubtedly be the guy who restores the triple S.U. setup from this car.

 Here's a picture of us Jag Camp guys hoisting "a pint or two" at the pub lunch. 

 We’re raising our glasses to y’all, wishing you a tolerable winter, and looking forward to seeing you in 

the spring!
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Gary Hagopian

Member News
News from Gary Hagopian’s “Jaguar Camp” in Florida

L to R:  Don Holden, my right-hand helper;  Ken Munkittrick, SCJC (Tampa), whose 

XK150 engine we did a couple years ago;  Lorne Robbins, my next door neighbor, who 

always seems to be around when the subject is “having a pint or two”;  Yours Truly (Gary 

Hagopian), JANE and “Camp Director;’  Ray David, former JANE member, whose 4.2L 

engine and 5-speed conversion we did fi ve years ago;  and the inimitable George Parker, 

JCCNY, who’s always there to assist with these projects ... 

and whose heart really resides with JANE.

Gary Hagopian
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Aluminum Cooling Fan Systems
LED Upgrades & More
for Most Classic & Vintage
British & European Cars

Jaguar © Ferrari © Porsche  ©  Bentley
Lotus © Lamborghini  ©  Rolls-Royce

Mercedes-Benz © Aston Martin

v12s

www.v12s.com

Michele Kayden’s Vintage Jaguar Jacket

How’s this for a really cool vintage Jaguar jacket?  

Michele Kayden recently visited a long-time friend in Maine who 

passed the jacket on to her.  Fran Martin and her late husband, Bob, had 

a mid- to late-1960’s red E-Type in the early 1970’s, and they loved tak-

ing to the road with in, particularly around Bethel, Maine.  Fran doesn’t 

remember when or where they got this jacket, but it was probably at one 

of the many car shows they used to attend.  Michele proudly wore it to 

one of our monthly meetings recently.
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JANE Is Now on Facebook

One More Plea
for the Return of Missing JANE Documents! 

JANE’s archivist (unofficially Carl Hanson) is still searching for the missing binders of Minutes 

of Board Meetings and the Official JANE Seal.  Dave Herrick passed them on to someone 

after he left the Secretary position, but cannot recall to whom he entrusted them.  Please think 

about this again, even root through any random, unidentified boxes or paper bags around your 

house, and if you find these things, please notify Carl (781-275-2707 or chansonjag@aol.com).  

No questions asked ... well, maybe a question or two, but Carl will be pleased to take posses-

sion of these things if you should come across them in “your” archives, and the club and our 

lawyers will thank you.  And that reward of a complimentary drink at the next monthly meeting 

at Wayside Inn can still be yours!

Those of you who have been on the JANE website recently may have noticed something 

different at the top of the home page, the calendar, and the event fliers -- JANE is 

now on Facebook.  Our current website will continue as it is, but we have added a JANE Facebook page 

and Facebook links to our website.

So what does that mean?

It’s worth saying a few things about Facebook for those of you who are not familiar with it.  Facebook is 

what is called a "social" network designed to allow people to easily communicate with each other -- and it is 

completely free.  You join Facebook by going to facebook.com, signing up for an account, and entering some 

basic profile information.  You have the option of sharing your profile with everyone else who has a Facebook 

account, or limiting access to your profile to what are called Friends -- and you control who you consider to be 

your Friends.  To become a Friend of another Facebook user you must send them an invitation to become your 

Friend, and they must accept your invitation, or vice versa.  Most of you should have received an invitation to 

be Friends with the new JANE Facebook page about a week ago. 

What does being a Friend mean?  First it is necessary to talk about a principle Facebook concept – your “Wall.”  Think about your Wall as a  

bulletin board.  You can post anything you want on your bulletin board – photos, videos, links to things you like, etc.  Any of your Friends will see 

whatever you put on your Wall without your having to do anything else but post it to your Wall.  Similarly, you will see everything your Friends 

post on their Walls.  Get a great photo while traveling and want to share it with your Friends?  Just upload it from your mobile phone to your wall, 

and all your Friends will automatically see it.  Neat!

The Like button:

Think of the Facebook Like button as a recommendation from you to your Friends to look at something you found on the web.  Let’s say you 

see an event on the JANE calendar and you want to make sure your Friends know about it.  Click the Like button and your recommendation will 

show up on the Walls of all of your Friends.  Note that you must have a Facebook account for this to work.

The Send button:

This is much like the Like button, only more discriminating.  When you click the Like button, all of your Friends get a notification.  With the 

Send button you can send a notice to individuals or to groups of Friends that you have defined.  For example, you might have a Group made up 

of JANE Friends.  If you are a Facebook user and have registered a Facebook Email, you can also use the Send button to email the link to non-

Facebook users.

View Recent JANE Facebook Activity link:

The JANE Facebook page is public – anyone on the web can view it.  This link allows anyone (Facebook user or not) to review recent activity 

on the JANE Wall without ever leaving the JANE website.

Visit JANE on Facebook link:

This will take you directly to the JANE Facebook page (www.facebook.com/JagsNEWall).  If you are not a Facebook user, all you can do is look, 

but if you are logged in to Facebook, you can comment on what others have posted, or add you own posts, including sharing photos and videos.  

However, always remember that the JANE site is a public site that anyone on the Internet can view, just like the JANE home page.

How is JANE using the Facebook page?

We have already begun posting reminders for future events on Facebook, and will continue to do so.  If you Like the JANE page, you will au-

tomatically receive these notices on your Wall as soon as they are issued.  We are working on creating events on Facebook in a way that will allow 

you to sign up for the event online, but that’s another story.  Stay tuned.



On Tuesday, February 28th, Michael Keyser, winner (with Al Hol-

bert) of the 1976 Sebring 12 Hours, and the Director/Producer of 

The Speed Merchants, will be at LAAM for the screening of his film and to meet 

car enthusiasts.  The event is presented by Larz Anderson Auto Museum and Motorsports 

Marketing Resources and sponsored by Racemaker Press and JANE.

The doors will open at 6:30 for “meet and greet” and light refreshments.  The movie 

presentation, The Speed Merchants, will begin at 7 p.m. and will be followed by a discus-

sion about the making of the film.  

 

Admission $20 in advance, $25 at the door

To register and pay in advance:

www.z2systems.com/np/clients/laam/eventRegistration.jsp?event=10.
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An Evening with Michael Keyser
at Larz Anderson Auto Museum
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Order Jaguar Parts From The Source...

www.xks.com VISIT THE WEB TO ORDER A MODEL-SPECIFIC 

CATALOGUE AND SEE OUR ON-LINE PARTS TOO
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OTHER THINGS

FOR SALE ... or Free!

PARTS FOR SALE
CLASSIC JAGUAR PARTS - Buying and 

selling Jaguar parts for XKs, E-Types, and 

Saloon models.  Please contact John Brady 

(781-454-9706, jbrady5282@aol.com) or Tom 

Brady (617-901-6988, tbrady312@aol.com) 

for our current parts/price list or if you are 

interested in selling  parts or tools.  Interested 

in large and small lots.  Located in Bedford 

and Brockton, MA.     (8/09)

Bell stainless resonators, over axle pipes 

and downpipe for Series 3 XJ6 sedan (does 

nto include silenceers).  Never used.  Includes 

mounting hardware.  $200 for the set.   

Also  available:  Mark 1 front and rear bum-

pers, $100 for the set.  Valve covers for 3.4 

engine, needs spit shining, $70 for the set.  

Water rail for 3.4 engine, $30.   Ad placed 

by Tracey Levasseur. Phone: 207-247-3385.  

Email: sharpei@sacoriver.net.   (9/09) 

Set of 4 Winter Wheels & Tires - XJR 

2004 4 Winter HanKook Icebear 245/45 R 

18 100R tires mounted on Tire Rack chrome 

wheels purchased with 2004 Jaguar XJR + 20 

flat lugnuts - STILL FOR SALE!! REDUCED 

TO MOVE!!    Location: Wayside Inn Road, 

Framingham, MA 01701 ;   Price: $500 obo .  

Ad placed by RichardDGill .  Phone: 508-788-

0026. E-Mail: RIKI4455@aol.com.   (1/09)

Literature and Manuals - I am thinning my 

collection of owners and service manuals and 

some brochures of mostly duplicates.  Please 

contact me with your wants or needs.  All 

items are factory originals, no reprints.  Items 

only through 1968.   Location: Hampton, 

NH.  Ad placed by Jim Sambold.  Phone: 

603-918-8795.  E-Mail: xkjagnut@comcast.

net.  (6/10)

CARS FOR SALE

1971 XKE 4.2 - Original owner.  Never 

restored.  Good running condition.  85,000 

miles.  Regency red with beige interior.  Price:  

$27,500.  Ad placed by Al Jaszek.  E-Mail: 

buyer_jag@verizon.net  (10/10) 

1986 XJ6 - Original owner.  Approximately 

37,000 miles.  Car serviced by Woburn 

Foreign Motors.  After warranty period 

serviced at Brookline Jaguar.  Always garaged, 

excellent condition, currently in Falmouth, 

MA.  Can get it to Boston if need be.  Price:  

$8,000.  Ad placed by Jim Stone.  Phone: 

617-571-9922 or 617-787-2497.  E-Mail: jhs@

bu.edu  (10/10) 

1964 3.8 S Type: Purchased from estate of 

original owner, who was in diplomatic service.  

Car is rust free and accident free, all body 

panels are extremely straight and fi t extremely 

well.  Original Opalescent Green exterior was 

resprayed black sometime in mid '70's.with 

cinnamon interior.  New torque converter, fuel 

pumps and tires.  Location: Hampton, NH.  

Price: $9,999.  Ad placed by Jim Sambold.   

Phone: 603-918-8795.  E-Mail: xkjagnut@

comcast.net.  (6/10) 

1969 E-Type 2+2 automatic - Regency red 

with biscuit interior.  Mechanically sorted with 

new tires, ser 3 Dayton wire wheels and new 

knock-offs.  New brakes all around, rebuilt 

carbs, Pertronix, Magnacore wires, new 

shocks and bushings, CoolCat fans and fan 

switch.  New Webasto sun roof in matching 

color, new headliner and repro steering wheel.  

Older restoration on Western car.  Many small 

details have been done as well.  Waterproof 

car cover, owners manual, and new jack bag 

included.  $18,000 or best reasonable offer.  

Ad placed by Bob Aldridge.  Call Bob at 860-

402-9848, or cell 860-605-8489, or email 

bobetype22@optonline.net.   (10/09)

Dates in parentheses indicate the issue in which the ad first appeared.  Classifieds are also available on our website at 
www.j-a-n-e.org, where they are updated as they come in, so check there often for new arrivals!  Classified ads are free 
for JANE members and $15 per insertion for non-members.  All ads will expire after three issues unless renewed!

You can easily place, change, renew, or remove your ad online at the JANE website!  Or contact Carl Hanson, 40 Springs 
Road, Bedford, MA 01730, phone 781-275-2707, or E-mail chansonjag@aol.com.  Send text and photos via email, or by 
mail for free scanning service.  Non-members may make checks payable to “JANE, Ltd.” at the address above or remit via 
PayPal to sales@jcna.com.

Classifi ed Ads

THE LATEST CLASSIFIEDS ARE ON 

THE JANE WEBSITE -- WWW.J-A-N-E.ORG 

1974 XKE Series 3 (V12) - Last year 

made by British Leyland.  Single owner from 

South Shore of Massachusetts.  Low mileage, 

recorded 43,146 miles in 36 years.  Always 

garaged and rust free.  Very few around with 

factory AC and 4-speed option.  Service has 

been maintained professionally throughout 

life, and the records have been kept.   Regency 

red.  Shown with black soft top, also comes 

with original black hard top, used only once.  

Car is driven only a few times a year and 

only in good weather.  Engine maintains a 

consistent oil pressure, runs fl awlessly, and 

the car has a current inspection sticker.  This 

car runs well on the road, is professionally 

maintained, and I am looking for someone 

who will respect the vehicle for what it is 

and care for it as I have.   $45,000 or best 

reasonable offer, with some body parts and 

miscellaneous parts included in the price.  Ad 

placed by Paul Samuelian.  Phone: 617-696-

9363 Offi ce, 617-750-2180 Cell.   (6/11)

Set of 4 Mounted, all-season Michelin 

tires.  235-50 R-17.  Mounted on 4 Jaguar 05s 

type alloy wheels, lug nuts included.  These 

are top-of-the-line tires, very low miles.  $500 

or make me an offer.  Ad placed by Robert 

Crockett.  Phone:  207-623-3641.  Email 

pgcrockett@yahoo.com.   (7/11)

A real 1964 Lotus 7 , 948cc -  Full 

ownership history.  Current VSCCA logbook.  

Completely rebuilt 2008-09.  Maintained 

by KTR.  Excellent condition and beautiful 

interior.  Asking $27,900.  Ad placed by 

Michael Kaleel.  Phone:  617-680-2783.    

(08/11) 

1970 BMW 2800 CS Coupe reconfi gured 

as 3.0 four-speed - Very good all-around 

condition.  New seats, carpeting and mats, 

new stainless exhaust from manifold, new 

brakes, rebuilt HVAC, carb kits, and other 

spare parts.  Sits on 15” Racing Dynamics 

wheels with Yoko Advan db tires, with original 

14” wheels and tires for winte3r storage 

(protecting the Advans).  Custom cover, parts 

manual, and two-volume service manual.    

$14,900.  Ad placed by Keith Carlson.  Phone:  

617-333-9660.  Email:  kfc-bhlmilton@

comcast.net  (11/11)

Snow tires:   Four Mastercraft Glacier Grip 

II, 205/60 R15.  Less than 1,000 miles use. 

$65/pair.  Ad placed by Keith Carlson.   Phone:  

617-333-9660.  Email:  kfc-bhlmilton@com-

cast.net.  (11/11)
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We Specialize In

XKE·XJ6·XJS Parts

· New · Used

· Remanufactured

Also Give Us a Call

For Your Vintage

Racing Needs

Terry’s Jaguar Parts
117 East Smith Street

Benton, IL  62812

For information & catalog:

Call 800-851-9438 or Fax 618-438-2371

On the web at

www.terrysjag.com

53 STILSON ROAD ~ WYOMING, RI 02898 ~ 401.539.3010 ~ JAGWILLIE@IDS.NET ~ www.BASSETTJAG.COM 

NOW ONLINE 

PARTS CATALOGS & UPHOLSTERY KITS  
online at www.bassettjag.com and visit our parts store @ www.bassettjaguar.com 

 

Please visit our EBay store for misc. items and auction specials. 



Jaguar Association of New England
           31 Ames Road • Groton, MA  01450-1963

aguar Associatiooonnnn of New England
     31 Ames Road • Groton, MA  01450-1963

Coventry Cat
The

Feb

2012

Mailing Label

Many of us are fortunate enough 

to have arrived at a point in life that 

once seemed like a distant fantasy. 

Now the question is, how long can 

it continue? At the Kaleel Company, 

we leverage our 40 years of experi-

ence and success to create strategies 

designed to solidify and potentially 
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you experience life changing events. 

Whether it concerns your family or 

business, when you need specialized 

advice and leadership on retirement, 

estate, or investment planning,  

we suggest you call us. We’ll make 

sure that you’re well prepared to deal 

1 02'02&'-2,+3 +3'*+,+- ,.'+&&4/' 

that come with a changing life.
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The Kaleel Company, Inc.
77 Franklin Street, Suite 501
Boston, MA 02110
617.338.8747 Phone
617.338.9410 Fax

“This is what we’ve spent  

 a lifetime working for…
     

we love every minute of it… 
    we don’t want it to stop….

   so how do we make   
sure it doesn’t?”

Lives change.
Needs change.SM


